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Scheme  Standard Life Personal Pension Plan (the Scheme) 

Respondent Standard Life Assurance Limited (Standard Life)  

Outcome  
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 Standard Life’s file shows that:- 

• On 25 January 2013, in response to his request Standard Life issued a transfer 

pack to Mr Z.  

• The completed forms requesting the transfer were received on 28 February 2013. 

These included a letter from Greenchurch Capital, the administrators of the SSAS 

and a copy of the HMRC notice confirming the SSAS was a registered scheme.    

• The forms provided details of the SSAS and confirmed it was able to accept the 

transfer value. 

 

 

Adjudicator’s Opinion 
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 Although Standard Life accepted the Adjudicator’s Opinion Mr Z did not and he made 

the following comments:- 

• He had requested the funds from four different pension providers be transferred. 

Two other providers did not approve the transfers due to concerns about where 

the funds were to be invested.  

• Based on this inconsistency, Mr Z does not believe Standard Life followed strict 

enough due diligence processes.   

 The complaint has now been passed to me to consider. I agree with the Adjudicator’s 

Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the points made by Mr Z for 

completeness. 

Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 

 On 14 February 2013, The Pensions Regulator (the Regulator) had published 

guidance on pensions liberation fraud directed at pension professionals. This set out 

the details of an increased level of due diligence required of trustees and 

administrators when processing a transfer request. 
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 says the due diligence it carried out was reflective of industry practice 

at the time. It 

 I have considered whether Standard Life ought to have done more to alert Mr Z to the 

risks of the transfer. Although, the transfer took place after the Regulator’s guidance 

was issued, I deem it reasonable to allow Standard Life, as a provider, the necessary 

time to implement any changes arising from this. In line with previous Determinations, 

I consider a three-month period, from 14 February 2013, a reasonable timeframe to 

do so. Accordingly, I do not consider that Standard Life made an administrative error 

in not making further enquiries about Mr Z’s reasons for requesting the transfer.  

 

 

 

 In conclusion, I do not find that Standard Life failed in its due diligence obligations at 

the time of the transfer.  

 I do not uphold Mr Z’s complaint. 

 
 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
26 June 2020 
 

 


